Rear Admiral Ronny L. Jackson Chief Physician to the President The White House Medical Unit 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Rear Admiral Jackson,

Thank you for your long service to the nation. As healthcare and mental health professionals, we respect the significant responsibility you have to monitor and ensure the health and well-being of the President of the United States of America – not just on his behalf, but on behalf of all Americans.

We are fully aware that you are scheduled to perform a physical examination on President Donald Trump on Friday, January 12th. The White House has stated that the President will not receive any "psychiatric" testing as part of the physical examination you will be conducting. We strongly advise and encourage you to follow standard medical procedures for a physical examination conducted on patients 66 years and older according to Medicare guidelines. As such, your examination should include an evaluation of the 71-year old President's neurological health, including cognitive and mental health functions.

Without performing an evaluation of this kind, President Trump would be receiving care that is inadequate to the standard care regularly administered to millions of Americans covered by Medicare. Equally important, without this evaluation, the American people will not have a clear understanding about the health and well-being of the President, which is essential for Americans to know of any president.

This is especially true at a time of increasing concern over the President's:

- Declining faculties for complex thought, rambling speech, difficulty completing a thought
- Episodes of slurred speech
- Failure to recognize old friends
- Frequent repetition of the same concepts
- Decreased fine motor coordination
- Difficulties reading, listening and comprehending
- Suspect judgment, planning, problem solving and impulse control
- Markedly declining vocabulary in recent years, with over reliance on superlatives

Your examination should also include a basic dementia screen such as the Montreal Cognitive Assessment, and as thorough a neurological examination as you can perform given your specialty as an internist. Your duty to this patient and the country that employs you as an officer of the United States Navy is to refer your patient to specialist care if any elements of your neurological and psychiatric examination yield pertinent results. Your threshold for such referral

should be low given this patient's position. Relevant specialties you should consider for referral if needed include but are not limited to: Neurology, psychiatry, physiatry and neuropsychology.

You should also be aware of an editorial authored by former President Jimmy Carter in 1994 in the Journal of the American Medical Association, in which he explained how the country is in "continuing danger" from the possibility that a president could become mentally disabled "particularly by a neurological illness." President Carter proposed a presidential fitness committee that could regularly assess a president's neurological status by routinely administering a battery of cognitive tests to assess judgment, recall, decision-making and attention. Many of us in the medical and mental health communities agree wholeheartedly, and such a measure has been proposed by Congressman Jamie Raskin (H.R. 1987). But we do not currently have such a committee. We have only you.

The Office of the President of the United States is the most powerful office in the world and its history. As such, medical care, medical evaluations and the medical status of the President have significant implications for the American people, who the President serves.

As medical and mental health professionals, we are fully aware that a diagnosis can only be made by an evaluating physician. In our professional judgment, the growing concern over President Trump's health is not only reasonable, but essential considering the office that he holds and the grave responsibilities and extensive powers of this public office.

Dr. Jackson, we do not envy you for overseeing a clinical examination this week under such scrutiny. However, this is also an opportunity in which you can stand for the best of the medical profession, simply by doing what you were trained to do.

We strongly encourage you to examine the patient before you as he is, without fear or favor, and make any reasonable recommendations for further testing or referrals that your thorough screening suggests are appropriate. The health of the President relies on it – as do American lives and the safety of our nation.

Sincerely,

Steven Buser, MD, Psychiatrist, NC

John D. Gartner, Ph.D. Psychologist, MD

David M. Reiss, MD, Psychiatrist, CA

Arthur L. Caplan, Ph.D., Bioethics, NY

Michael P. Alexander, MD, Neurologist, MA

Everett Siegel, MD, Psychiatrist, Psychoanalyst, MD

Amy Miller, Psy.D., Psychologist, NY

Jerri Curry, Ph.D., LMFT, CATC, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Ilene English, MFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Irene Cohen, Ph.D., Psychologist, CA

Susanne Kohn Eyman, Ph.D., Psychologist, KS

Jen Alexander, LCSW, NC

Yoni Freedhoff, MD, Ottawa

Julia Dresner Kozusko, MA, LPC, Counselor, CO

Lynne Meyer, Psy. D., Psychologist, CA

Frank George, Ph.D., Psychologist, CO

Marilyn Unger-Riepe, MA, MSW, LCSW, Social Worker, MA

Allegra Rouss, LCSW, Social Worker, CA

Robert Lindberg, LCSW, Social Worker, WA

Nathan Jones, MS PPS, School Psychologist, CA

Ginny Trierweiller, Ph.D., Psychologist, CO

Alan Wikler, Psy.D., Psychologist, NY

Eileen A. McAndrews, LCSW, Social Worker, CT

Deborah Redding-Stewart, MA, LMFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Shoshna Marchand, PMNHP-BC, Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner, MA

Shake Topalian, MA, RN, PMHCNS-BC, Psychiatric Nurse, Psychoanalyst

Allison Brownlow, Ph.D., Psychologist, Psychoanalyst, MD

Marje Steinfeld, Ph.D., Psychologist, NY

Janan Broadbent, Ph.D., Psychologist, MD

Carolyn Janowski, MA, CDMS, LPC, Counselor, OH

J. Arthur Gleiner, M.D. Primary Care Physician, MA

David Epstein, Ph.D., Psychologist, MD

Karen Vedus, LMFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, VT

Elaine Lacognata, LCSW, Social Worker, NY

Pablo Hagemeyer, M.D., Psychiatrist, Germany

Suzanne Lachman, Psy.D., NY

Barbara Kaufman, Ph.D., Psychologist, MD

Renee Sanger-Albert, J.D., MFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CO

Diane Kruek Mahoney, Ph.D., Psychologist, MA

Alison Gartner, Ph.D., Psychologist, MD

Claude Guillemard, MS, Counselor, MD

Hal Brown, MSW, Social Worker, OR

Susan Radant, Ph.D., Psychologist, Psychoanalyst, WA

Susan Eyman, Ph.D., Psychologist, KS

Sherry Amatenstein, LCSW, Social Worker, NY

Katelyn Daniels, LCPC, Counselor, IL

Rose Phelps, LMFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Melanie McGhee, LCSW, Social Worker, TN

Denise Krouse, MC, MDFT, Counselor, WA

Amy Somers, LPCC, Counselor, CA

Michael Checkenoff, LCSW, Social Worker, MD

Walter Windisch, Ph.D., Psychologist, MD

Elliot Ivanhoe, M.D., General Practitioner, CA

Aimee C. Quast, LMFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, OR

Noelle Naiden, LCPC, School Psychologist, MT

Barbara Cunningham, Psy.D., Psychologist, CA

Elizabeth Clemmons Post, MSCC, Counselor, PA

Neil Friedman, Ph.D., Psychologist, NY

Katelyn Daniels, LCPC, Counselor, IL

Alissa Hirshfeld-Flores, MFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Ma'ayn Greenbaum, Ph.D., Psychologist, NJ

Marianne Rudzewicz, LCSW, Social Worker, FL

Ronda Hood, LMHC, Counselor, IA

Patricia Quinliven Anderson, RN, LPCC, Counselor, IL

Heather Pugh, LMHC, SAP, CAP, Counselor, PA

Gillian Marrah, LICSW, Social Worker, WA

Ole von Frausing-Borch, MSed, RN, LMFT, Marriage and Family Therapist, CA

Gillian Marrah, LICSW, Social Worker, WA

Bess Hauf, LCPC, Counselor, MD

Beatty Cohan, MSW, LCSW, AAS, Social Worker, NY

Evelyn Abramson, Ph.D., Psychologist, OH

Kristen Sobkowiak, MA, LMHC, CDP, Counselor, WA Cyma Wilson, Psy.D., Psychologist, HI Wendy von Weiderhold, Ph.D., Psychologist, CA Linda Landow Young, LCSW Social Worker, CT